

202 S. Main Street Le Sueur, MN 56058 Toll Free: (888) 931-3411 Fax (507) 665-2588 www.greatermngas.com

December 14, 2016

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING

Mr. Daniel P. Wolf Executive Secretary Minnesota Public Utilities Commission 121 7th Place East, Suite 350 St. Paul, MN 55101-2147

Re: Miscellaneous Change—Tariff Revisions Docket No. G022/M-16-920

Dear Mr. Wolf:

Greater Minnesota Gas, Inc. ("GMG") filed its request for approval of a miscellaneous change to its tariff related to its general transportation service on November 10, 2016. The Minnesota Department of Commerce, Division of Energy Resources ("the Department") filed its Comments on December 12, 2016. This letter serves as GMG's Reply in lieu of filing Reply Comments.

GMG appreciates the Department's recommendation that the Commission approve its request, subject to minor proposed language modifications. GMG agrees to incorporate the language revisions proposed by the Department; and, its anticipated compliance filing following approval will reflect them. GMG also takes this opportunity to again extend its thanks to both the Department staff and Commission staff who participated in discussions with GMG about the issue addressed in the tariff change.

Thank you for your assistance. Please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any questions or concerns or if you require additional information. My direct dial number is (507) 665-8657 and my email address is kanderson@greatermngas.com

Sincerely,

GREATER MINNESOTA GAS, INC.

/s/ Kristine A. Anderson Corporate Attorney

cc: Service List